
8 - First day back to school
9 - Last day to order Hot Dog Lunch!
9 - Grade 5 swimming lessons
11 - Grade 3 swimming lessons
12 - Hot Dog Lunch
16 - Grade 5 swimming lessons
17 - Toque/Hat Spirit Day
17 - Parent Council Meeting 6:30 pm
18 - Grade 3 swimming lessons
18 - Last day to order Hot Lunch
23 - Grade 5 swimming lessons
23 - Hot Lunch
25 - Grade 3 & 4 Ski Trip to Canyon
29 - School Council Meeting 11:30 am
29 - Assembly at 1:00 pm
30 - Grade 5 swimming lessons

Charlotte Small Elementary School
CONNECTION

"Where Every Child Can Dream, Believe, and Achieve."

   

 2024

Nut allergies are a serious concern for some of our students who have
potentially life threatening allergies. We need your support and
cooperation in making a reasonable effort to send food to school which
does not contain nuts. 

Please speak with your child about not sharing their food with
other children. We will continue to ask our students to eat their
lunches in their classrooms and to not take food outside.

725 Condor Road, AB T0M 0P0

 P: 403-729-3868

https://charlottesmall.wrsd.ca

Cold Weather Ahead
Children go outside for recess unless the 

windchill is colder than -25 degrees Celcius. 
Please ensure your child is dressed properly 

to be outside, including toques, mitts and snow        
pants.

When busses do not run due to 
cold weather, schools always
remain open.  Schools do not

expect parents to transport
children to school on these days
but they may choose to do so if

they can travel safely.

If busses do not run in the morning, they will not
run in the afternoon either, so parents must be

able to pick up at the end of the day if they drop
off in the morning.



Principal Message 
January 2024

As we step into the new year with hope and excitement, I extend my warmest
greetings to each member of our school community. Reflecting on the
accomplishments of the past year, I am proud of the positive learning environment our
staff, students and families have worked together to create. As we begin another year, it
is with renewed commitment to continue to build a culture that will build a brighter
future for ourselves and those around us.  

Parents and guardians, your continued support is invaluable to the success of our
students. Your involvement in their education journey is a key factor in creating a
thriving and supportive community. I invite you to stay engaged, attend school events,
and collaborate with us to provide the best possible educational experience for our
students.

As we embark on this new year together, let us remember that each day is a chance to
learn, grow, and make a positive impact. May 2024 be a year of personal and collective
achievements, and may we continue to inspire and uplift one another.

Thank you for being an essential part of the Charlotte Small School family. Wishing
you all a joyful and successful new year!

Warm regards,
Cheryl Kalev



Athletic Calendar
The athletics calendar is updated to

include some basketball practices and
adult drop in volleyball.

Please check the athletics calendar
DAILY as events can be cancelled at a

moment's notice due to weather,
custodial hours, staff availability, or

school needs.

GO HAWKS GO!!

 
 

Grade 3 Swim Days: 
Students will leave the school at 10:00

am and return by lunch time.
January 11 & 18

February 1, 8, 15 and 29

Students have the opportunity to take
Swimming Lessons in Rocky Mountain House
this year.  Complete packages have been sent

home to 
Grade 3 and Grade 5 only at this time 

(other grades to follow). 

Cost to parents is $20 per student for 6 trips
to the pool, and is available to pay on School

Cash until January 26, 2024.
If your student will not participate due to

financial reasons, please contact the principal
to make other arrangements.

On swim days, please send your child with a
swimming suit, towel, bag for wet items,

water bottle, and a snack.

Please contact your teacher if you are able
to volunteer.

Grade 5 Swim Days:
Students will leave the school at 12:15

and return by 2:20.  
They will eat lunch at the school

before leaving.
January 9, 16, 23 & 30

February 6 & 13

Swimming Lessons

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Y0mLiZ5NKxksW4xRfV2H38giFAX6gSUW-tivdrmWxwc/edit#gid=2


Ski Trips
 Please see the information packages sent home from the school for complete information about

the following optional ski trips. 

Grade 3 and 4 - Canyon Ski Resort on January 25, 2024
Deadline to return forms to the school was December 15, 2023.

Deadline for payment on SchoolCash is January 10, 2024.
Please contact jackie.heide@wrsd.ca for more information.

Grade 5 and 6 - Nakiska Ski Area on February 1, 2024
Deadline to return forms to the school and submit payment to SchoolCash is 

January 9, 2024.
Please contact kobi.brower@wrsd.ca for more information.

Parent Council has generously offered to cover the cost of student busing for both ski trips.  Both
trips are available for purchase on SchoolCash Online.

Parent Volunteers are needed. In order for ski trips to be successful, we will need as many parent
volunteers as possible.  

We thank you in advance for being a part of this opportunity for our students if you are able to
volunteer!

If financial issues are preventing your student from attending this field trip, please call Mrs. Kalev
confidentially to discuss options for help. Our school connects with agencies and sponsors to

provide support at Christmas and/or to subsidize the cost of field trips.

If you plan on volunteering for this or other school field trips
and events, 

please ensure your criminal record check is up to date
and submitted to the office.  

Criminal Record checks must be completed every three
years.

In order to transport students (other than your own) to a
school event, a 5-year driver’s abstract must be submitted

to the office every year.  

Please contact the office for more information.  



School Council meeting minutes are available on the 
Charlotte Small Elementary website.

Parent Council minutes are available to view any time
at the school office.

toque/hat
spirit day
january 17

Thank You!
to parent council for the staff appreciation

lunch and all those that made the wonderful
treats on our last week of school before

winter break

Skating Continues at Charlotte Small!
Please watch for more details  to come out regarding dates
and times that children will be skating.
When children are skating:

All children must wear a helmet (hockey or bike) that fits correctly.

All children must wear warm gloves or mitts.

K-3 must wear snow pants

If hockey is permitted during certain times, students must wear a face mask.

Please make sure your child’s name or initials are on everything! 

Hockey sticks are permitted at school but are not allowed to go on the bus.

ThankThankThank
you!you!you!

Cory Pittendreigh and the Condor Fire Department for
flooding the Condor rink!

Pancakes &
breakfast sausage 
hot lunch jan. 23



Please make sure you have
completed this form for each of

your children. These are no longer
sent home via paper copy, they can

be found in your Parent Portal-
School Engage. If you have trouble,

please contact the office and we
will be happy to help you. You may

just need a reminder of your
username and a reset of your

password. These forms contain very
important info that we need to keep

updated, parent/guardian
info/emergency

contacts/medical/FOIP consent/
citizenship status. 

PLEASE COMPLETE ASAP

Re-Enrolment
Registration Forms

Clearwater Boys and Girls Club is now
offering

After School Care
at Charlotte Small Elementary

For more information, or to register, please
contact:

Tasia Rodgers
(403) 845-5609

For all things busing
 please call  

Prairie Bus Lines @ 
403-845-4255

Make sure you are following us on
Facebook- 
Charlotte Small Elementary School

The Student/Parent Handbook is
available to view on the Charlotte
Small Elementary website. 
Check it out for all things school.

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100082829007246









